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Dear God


Thank you for everything we have learnt today. Thank you for our school, friends, 
food, water and play. Help us to always 'let our light shine.'


 Amen



Dear Parents and carers


We have reached the end of another busy 
week in school and yet again it was action 
packed. 

Last Saturday Bunbury School participated 

in the annual village day and 
had a fantastic time. We 
started the afternoon walking 
in the parade in our space themed outfits. We 
were delighted to win best float in the parade.


On Tuesday our Year 5 pupils enjoyed a 
fantastic trip to Jodrell Bank. After talking to 
the children I believe they had a fantastic 
time. A huge thanks as always to the staff 

team or organised and led the trip.

	 	 	    

Our Year 4 children also enjoyed their 
tennis session at Bunbury Tennis Club 

this week. A huge thanks needs to be said to Gary at the club for providing 
our children with this wonderful opportunity. On Thursday our reception 
children visited St Boniface church as part of their work on religious 
education.


Finally, the end of the week has been spent at 
the Conwy Centre on Anglesey with our Year 6 
who are transferring to Tarporley High School in 
September.


I am incredibly proud of their behaviour and conduct over the past 3 
days as they have worked with their new tutor 
and tutor groups in preparation for high school. 
They have demonstrated exemplary behaviour 
and been great ambassadors for our school 

demonstrating in all areas safe, kind and respectful behaviour.


Of course none of these opportunities are possible without the commitment 

2022-23  Newsletter 35 www.bunburyaldersey.cheshire.sch.uk 

Diary Dates


28 Jun - Sports Day

29 Jun - Reserve Sports Day

30 Jun - Y5 Challenge Day at THS

03 Jul - School Fest week

10 Jul - Y6 Leavers Service Trip

13 Jul - STAR day (2-5pm, no 
appointments

 needed)

14 Jul - Blue Team Cake sale NEW DATE

17 Jul - Y6 Leavers Evening, 6pm in 
school

19 Jul - Y6 Leavers Service, 11am

 St.Boniface Church

19 Jul - Last day of term

http://www.bunburyaldersey.cheshire.sch.uk
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of our staff team who ensure that all children are given the opportunity to "let their light shine" 
in so many different ways.....


Sports Day

As you will seen from recent comms we will be holding our sports day on Wednesday 28th June 
with a reserve date of Thursday 29th June. Communication about any postponement will be 
made prior to the event with notification sent out before 8.30am.

Our Key stage 1 children: reception, Year 1 and Year 2 will compete in the morning whilst our 
Key Stage 2 children: Years 3,4,5 and 6 will compete in the afternoon.


The start time will be as follows:

Reception & Key stage 1 - 9:30am

Key stage 2 - 1:30pm


Sports day will consist of track events such as sprints, egg and spoon as well as sack race. All 
children who are spectating will be sat in their classes. Parents, grandparents, family members 
and parents are invited to come and watch should they wish to. All visitors will be signed onto 
the site via the side gate on the playground.


Please can you make sure that your child is wearing their PE kit and has their water bottle with 
them on the day, if it is a sunny day we would also ask that bring a sun hat and that sun cream 
is applied as the children will be outside for the duration of either the morning or afternoon.


Let your Light Shine

It is always fantastic to be able to feedback to parents the wonderful comments we receive 
regarding the behaviour of pupils at Bunbury school when they are out representing the school. 
This week it has been great to hear the praise given to the year 6 children regarding their 
behaviour and conduct at Conwy. It is though fantastic to hear that pupils are able to maintain 
this standard when they are taking on activities in the evenings and weekends. I was delighted 
to receive an email this week from the village day committee about George (yr 2) and Henry (yr 
4) who on Sunday were picking litter to support the clean up after village day. Well done boys I 
am really pleased to hear that you have demonstrated KIND and RESPECTFUL behaviour out of 
school.


School Fest is back....

As you will be aware from our recent communication School Fest is back at the end of next half 
term from Monday 3rd July - Friday 7th July. I know that both staff and children are very excited 
at it's return and we are delighted to be able to offer a wider range of activities once again this 
year for all the children in school. A huge thanks needs to be said to our staff team for the 
commitment to the Schools Fest project and in particular Mrs Armitage for her organisation. I 
am delighted to say that after a large donation to our funding for the event we have been able 
to provide all the children with a Schools Fest t-shirt once again. During the week the children 
will take part in a number of activities. Favourites such as silent disco, forest schools will return 
with a few new and exciting additions. All children in KS2 will also be given the opportunity to 
take part in an overnight camp on the school field during the week. 


Gentle continued reminders....Parking


Parking continues to be a concern around school. I have noted on several 
occasions this week cars parked opposite the school entrance and zig zag 
lines. Whilst this is not illegal it is inconsiderate parking and does 
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cause a real hazard at the start and end of the school day for children crossing the 
road. Unfortunately, it does appear to be a number of grandparents who are parking here and 
they do not receive my regular text messages reminding about considerate and safe parking. 
Please can I ask that if grandparents are collecting/dropping off children at school that they are 
asked to park considerately and safely.


Our first Parking committee meeting will be on Wednesday 28th June in school at 
3.45pm in Mrs Badgers office. If anyone else wishes to join us you are more than 
welcome.


School Payments

We politely request that you all login into your SchoolMoney account and clear any outstanding 
payments before the end of term.  For those in Year 6, if you have credits remaining on your 
account, these will be used for any forthcoming trips the class will have and what remains will 
be either be transferred to a younger sibling or refunded back you at the end of the school year.


Sporting News





Deanery Sports for KS2 at Tarporley High School - Monday 26th June (evening event)


PE Award 

This weeks award goes to Isla in Year 3 for always being a superstar!


Mrs Badger's Weekly Awards

We have now been awarding children with different Christian values for a while based on the 
half termly focus value. We will still be working on a half termly value within school and this 

term we will be focusing on : Truth. Now that the children have a deeper understanding of our 
Christian Values we will be asking them to help choose a child from their class each week. This 

could be in recognition for any value we have been working on in school
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Christian Value award


YR - Rae for showing all of the Christian values


Y1 - Isabella for always being kind to her friends


Y2 - All of Year 2 for their service on Tuesday


Y3 - Tom for showing respect to his teachers in school this week with his fantastic 
manners


Y4 - Casey for always respecting her friends and teachers


Y5 - William for bring kind and helpful to others


Y6 - Emily G, Khiari and Marni for showing perseverance during tennis


Headteacher Award


YR - Lily for her fantastic listening skills on our church visit


Y1 - Ada for her fantastic joined up handwriting this week


Y2 - Saskia for excellent writing this week


Y3 - Jonty for his fantastic effort and understanding in our Science lessons this week


Y4 - Anya for always putting 100% effort into everything


Y5 - Gemma for putting lots of effort into her reading comprehension


Y6 - Marni, Emily G, Luca, Khiari, Finley, Hollie, Theo and Alexander for being fabulous role models to the 
rest of school


Mathletics Awards


YR Bronze Theodore, Amelia & Alfie


Y1 Bronze Emilia, Ada, Ellie & Poppy


     Silver  Ellie


Y2 Bronze Bertie & Jack Morg


     Silver   Bertie


Y3  Bronze Theo, Isla, Florrie, Charlie, Tom, Jonty, Freya, Frankie, Ruby & Daisy


Y5 Bronze Freddie & Isabelle


  


Times tables Awards


Y4 Champ Will Bur - 13,14x table 80q  &  George - 15,16x table 99q


Y5 Champ Gemma, Isla, Jacob WM, Archer & Emre


  


            


I wish you all a lovely restful weekend and I look forward to seeing you back in school on Monday.


Nic Badger
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